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St. Matthew’s Messenger

 FEBRUARY 2013
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

PLEASE NOTE:  If you wish to receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements via email, please contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Friday

  1

  6:30pm, Dinner and a Movie: High Noon
Sunday
  3

11:15am, Annual Parish Meeting
Sunday
10

  5:00pm, Taizé Service





  7:00pm, Becoming Acquainted w/Simone Weil

Monday
11

  7:30pm, Parish Life Guild Meeting

Tuesday
12

  5:00pm, Mardi Gras Pancake Supper

Wednesday
13

  7:00am, Ash Wednesday Service with Imposition of Ashes





11:00am, Ash Wednesday Service with Imposition of Ashes




12:30pm, Ladies Luncheon at St. Matthew’s




  4:30pm, Children’s Ash Wednesday Service with Imposition of Ashes





  8:00pm, Ash Wednesday Service with Imposition of Ashes




                             LENTEN SMALL GROUPS BEGIN
Sunday

17

  9:00am, Adult Inquirer’s Class Begins

Monday
18
 
  7:30pm, Vestry Meeting

Wednesday
20

  6:00pm, Destinations

Sunday

27

  9:00am, Adult Inquirer’s Class





  5:00pm, Taizé Service
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Dinner and a Movie at St. Matt’s: High Noon
Friday, February 1st 

6:30pm Potluck Dinner, 7:15pm Movie

This classic film, selected by the Library of Congress as being "culturally, historically, or aesthetically significant" stars Gary Cooper and Grace Kelly. Interestingly, the motion picture story is told in the exact time required for the events of the story to unfold. Upon its release, the film was criticized by audiences, as it did not contain such expected Western archetypes as chases, violence, action and postcard scenery.  Rather, it presented emotional and moralistic dialogue throughout most of the film. Only in the last few minutes were there action scenes.  The story of High Noon takes place in the Old West, but it is really a story about a man's conflict of conscience.  In this sense it is a cousin to A Man for All Seasons. High Noon won four Academy Awards, including Best Actor for Cooper and Best Song, "Do Not Forsake Me, Oh My Darling" sung by Tex Ritter. Please join us!
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Adult Inquirers’ Class

Those interested in being received into the Episcopal Church or confirmed by Bishop Belshaw in April 2013 are invited to attend classes led by Fr. Jack starting in February. The group will meet in Fr. Jack’s office at 9:00am on 2/17, 2/24, 3/3, 3/10 and 3/17. Please contact Fr. Jack at 609-737-0985 or jackbelmont@verizon.net to express your interest or ask questions.
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KAIROS KORNER
Please join us for a Kairos Koffee Hour following the 10am service on Sunday, February 10th. This is an informal opportunity for our Kairos families to get to know each other as well as the other members of the larger St Matthew’s family. Materials will be available for the children to create Valentine’s Day cards while the adults relax and enjoy some fellowship. Beverages and good eats for all!
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This month we will prepare to celebrate the Mystery of Easter.  

Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the Lenten season. It is a time for us to prepare to celebrate the great gift that God has given us through His Son, Jesus. Lent is a somber time when we reflect upon Jesus’ suffering and sacrifice so for these 40 days we give up the triumphant word “alleluia” until Easter arrives. 
Our Children’s Ash Wednesday Service will be held on February 13th at 4:30pm.  As part of our Children’s Ash Wednesday service we will “bury the alleluias”.  Children are invited to color in an alleluia.  The alleluias will be collected in a wooden chest which will remain at the foot of the altar through Lent. The alleluias will be “released” on Easter Sunday!

Most people think of Lent as a time to give something up, like ice cream or chocolate. How about trying something different? Why not add something, something that will make you a better person and strengthen your relationship with Christ.  Here are some ideas for you to consider:

1)  Pray more – set aside time in the morning or evening for prayer. Make a list of people, relationships, situations that need prayer, sit quietly and “listen” to God, or read a daily devotional (you can pick up a little book of devotionals in the Narthex!).

2) Create a good habit – using a lot of  #*%$&! in your vocabulary? Negative attitude?  Clean up that potty-mouth ; make a point of saying or doing something nice for someone every day. 

3)  Volunteer – make time to volunteer once a week or at least a few times during Lent. Find an organization and give of your time. Get the whole family involved.

4)  Read one Psalm a day – if reading the Bible seems overwhelming to you then focus on reading one or two passages from the Psalms daily: they are full of praise! 

5)  Go to Confession – confession isn’t just for Catholics! In the Episcopal church we confess our sins every Sunday as a congregation but did you know you can schedule a one on one confession with your priest? It sounds scary but it’s not. Confession offers a way to replace your burdens with grace, strength and peace.
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Enjoy samples drawn from essays by this poetically-philosophical 20th-century French spiritual genius. No homework—we provide the samples. Her topics include “What is the True Sacrament,” “How Can We Truly Love God,” “Can We Live Ethically in a Politically-driven World,” and “What Does Friendship Teach Us about God.” Weil was sometimes thought to be a Communist and sometimes a Catholic; she hated war but fought in one; she was called both a mystic and a social activist; and she found both nourishment and suffering in religious practice. Come discover how clearly she expresses her thoughts. (Her last name is pronounced “vay.”) Questions? Kenrothman8@gmail.com 
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Lenten Small Group Opportunity and All-Parish Book Read:

The Gospel of Luke
Join us this month and March as we take on the challenge of reading the entire Gospel of Luke. All it takes is 4 chapters per week over the 6 weeks of Lent! Those who wish to read on their own are free to do so, but for those who want to explore together – we offer the following:

We hope to gather groups of no more than 8 or so in different parishioners’ homes over the course of Lent. Evenings will start with a shared meal, continue with selected readings from Luke and a facilitated discussion (using Immersion Bible Studies: Luke as a resource), and end in prayer. While we encourage everyone to read along as we do, no advance preparation will be required to participate in these sessions. Whether you’re a long-time parishioner or new to the community, happy to connect with old friends or eager to meet some new ones, know that you’re welcome to join us.

More details to come in next month’s newsletter. In the meantime, please contact Katherine Spych at lakehenry@mac.com to let us know of your interest and which weeknight(s) would work best for you (your 1st and 2nd choice.) A daytime option could be available as well. 
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Join us at St. Matthew’s

for our

Annual Mardi Gras Pancake Supper

on
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Tuesday, February 12th
5 to 7:30pm

Adults $7.00

Children (ages 6-12) $4.00

Children under 6 FREE!
There will be two seatings:  5-6:15pm and 6:15-7:30pm

Our all-you-can-eat feast includes pancakes, sausage, fresh fruit, juice and hot beverages.

The Pancake Supper is staffed by LOGOS and our mission trip participants. 

All proceeds benefit our summer mission trips!
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“Remember that you are dust, and to dust you shall return.”

Lent, like Advent, is traditionally a season of preparation. Not only are we given these weeks to prepare ourselves for the events of Holy Week and Easter, but we are given this time to prepare our minds and hearts for repentance – the turning away from all that hinders us toward the God who offers us forgiveness. While we are always called to repentance, Lent provides us a special time for self-examination, prayer, fasting, self-denial, as well as for reading and meditating on God’s holy Word. We begin the observance of Lent this year acknowledging our mortality and penitence on Ash Wednesday (February 13th) with four services of Holy Eucharist, each with the Imposition of Ashes, at 7:00 am, at 11 am, a children’s service at 4:30 pm, and our final service will be at 8 pm.
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Ladies Luncheon at St. Matthew’s 
Ash Wednesday - February 13th 
Come learn about the transition happening at St. Matthew’s 
from our Senior Warden Tom DiMuzio.

11:00 Ash Wednesday Service  (for those interested in attending the service)
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12:30 Lunch

This is a Potluck Lunch! But since it is Ash Wednesday Father Jack has asked that we dine appropriately.  Vegetables, Fish, Cheeses, Bread and Fruit.  
NO MEAT OR DESSERT!

Please RSVP Sandy or Carol (Caf118@aol.com)
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A Lent and Eas

Collection of Poetry and Prose

J. Barrie Shepherd



Destinations for February
Destinations, our middle school youth group, will gather Wednesday, February 20th at 6p.m. in the Parish Hall for our regular monthly meeting. Questions? Contact Diane Drake at drakeink@aol.com.
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2013 Logos Cook Teams Needed! 
We are looking for people to help prepare meals for our high school youth group's Sunday evening gatherings (from 5 - 7pm) on the following dates: Feb. 24, March 10, and March 17. (There will be more dates posted in early April for our spring sessions.) You don't need to have a teen in the group; you don't need to do everything yourself. We can even offer suggestions for meals! Sign up as an individual or with a group by contacting Kim Hansen, kbhansen@yahoo.com.
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LENTEN QUIET DAY -  "FACES AT THE CROSS"
Poetic Reflections by J. Barrie Shepherd
Saturday, March 2, 2013 from 9:00 AM to Noon in the Chapel

 J. Barrie Shepherd, author, poet and retired Presbyterian Clergy, has written extensively in the area of spirituality and religious studies. He has published 14 books and over 600 of his poems and articles have appeared in publications such as "The Christian Century", "Christianity Today", and "The New Republic". In "FACES AT THE CROSS" Shepherd uses "poetic imagination to explore what might have been the emotions, confusions, rationalizations, and insights of those who stood among the crowd on the hill called Golgotha." Join Rev. Dr. John Mark Goerss in reflecting on the thoughts and emotions of well-known persons (such as Peter and Mary Magdalen) and not so-well known persons (such as Simon of Cyrene and the Penitent Thief) at the foot of the cross.
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Day of Reflection: Four Quartets, by T.S.Eliot. Saturday, March 16, 2013, the Chapel, 9 AM – Noon, Trinity Church, Solebury, PA. Winner of the Nobel Prize in Literature, Four Quartets was the last major verse T. S. Eliot wrote and the culminating work in his distinguished career as a poet. Written after his conversion, Four Quartets stands as the masterpiece of Eliot’s poetic maturity. With a strong sense of spiritual journey, it is a poem rich in symbolism, dense in meaning, splendid, powerful and profound. Copies of the Four Quartets may be found on the Narthex table. You may also download the poem at: www.coldbacon.com/poems/fq.html or you can listen to T. S. Eliot read the poem on YouTube: T. S. Eliot Reads His Four Quartets. 

For those of you who want to study further, an excellent source is:  Annotations to T. S. Eliot’s Four Quartets, Herman Servotte and Ethel Grene, iUniverse, Bloomington, IN, 2010, available from Amazon or your favorite book store.  The Reflection Day will be led by the Rev. Ginny Sheay.

Getting to Know You 

The Kinnamons
JC and Janice Kinnamon moved to Pennington in 1991 after getting married in All Saint’s Episcopal Church in Princeton, Janice’s hometown, the previous year. It was tough for Janice to leave her nearby, lifelong church, but her mother’s sage advice was for the newlyweds to form a strong church connection in whatever community they moved into. With Pennington as their new hometown, and the Episcopal Church as their preferred denomination, the couple settled on St. Matthew’s.

Janice attended Princeton High School before going off to Western Maryland College and eventually graduating from the University of Delaware. She went on to earn her teaching credentials from Trenton State College and a Master’s in Curriculum from Rider University. Janice taught at Toll Gate Grammar in Pennington until she left to raise Jesse, who was born in 1995.

Janice has been singing with the adult choir since joining St. Matthew’s and can be seen and heard ringing a bell when the St. Matthew’s Ringers perform. She is active with two of the parish’s youth programs, Destinations and Logos. Janice has served on the Vestry and Nominating committee, and she has pitched in with the Christmas Bazaar.  Janice biked and worked with the support and gear team for the Battle Against Hunger ride. Currently, Janice runs to stay fit—she’s completed in a half-marathon—and uses her fitness interest to raise funds for charity, especially breast cancer research. She is a recent convert to Cross Fit—just ask her about it!

JC grew up in Salisbury, MD; he earned a B.A. in Psychology from Salisbury University before embarking on the seemingly never-ending adventure of a Ph.D. at Columbia University. JC led the church into full-fledge computerization and use of networking technology and still supports clergy and staff in computer and technology matters. JC created the church’s first website and managed it for 10 years. JC has served as the Kairos photographer and presented several end-of-the-year picture presentations. JC currently captains the fourth-Sunday ushering team; he has led the PLG in the past.  

JC is an avid 3.5 tennis player and is always looking to pick up a game. He wishes he had more time to take the bike off the garage ceiling rack and take it out onto the road—he once biked to Gettysburg in the Battle Against Hunger ride.  He now mostly rides trains, commuting to his job as E-Learning Producer for the Practising Law Institute in mid-town Manhattan.

First-born Jesse got two baby sisters, Naomi and Natalie, in a single blessed event in 1999.  All the children attended Little Leisure, St. Matthew’s pre-school program. Janice taught there before moving back into public education as a Kindergarten aide at Stony Brook Elementary. Needing more space for a growing family, the Kinnamons had moved to Brandon Farms in 1996 after Jesse was born.

Jesse is a junior at HVCHS. He enjoys working out at the gym, Scouts, and dabbling with digital media. Twice, Jesse has gone on the church’s mission trip to Camden; he is planning to go to El Hogar this summer. Naomi and Natalie, eighth graders at Timberlane, enjoy lacrosse and soccer, Girl Scouts, and playing piano. They continue as the youngest ringers in the bell choir.  

“We cherish our parish life and several church members are among our closest friends.  St. Matthew’s is a great asset to Hopewell Valley—to us it’s a big part of what makes the community a special place,” says JC.

JC, Naomi, Janice, Natalie, Jesse 








